
ROAD & BRIDGE COMMITTEE 
May 5, 2022 

 
The McDonough County Road and Bridge Committee held their monthly meeting on Thursday, May 5, 2022 at 7:00 P.M.  
The Meeting was held at the McDonough County Courthouse, Courtroom 201.  Committee Members present included 
Chair Dave Cortelyou, Vice Chair Mike Cox, Lee Calvert, Eric Chapman, George Dixon, Craig Foster, and Rod McGrew. 
Member Dick Marcott was absent. Other persons in attendance:  Dave Cadwalader, Scott Hance, Patrick Stout, County 
Chair Scott Schwerer, and County Clerk Gretchen DeJaynes.   
 
Chair Dave Cortelyou called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M.   

Review Minutes from April 7, 2022 
Member McGrew moved with a second by Member Chapman to approve the minutes as submitted. Motion carried on a 
voice vote.   
 
Approve Resolution for County Aid Project #2153-26 – Lamoine Township 
Member Calvert moved with a second by Member McGrew to approve the Resolution for County Aid Project #2153-26 – 
Lamoine Township. Motion carried on a voice vote. 
 
Present Supplemental Documentation Review of Receipt and Disbursement of TBP Funds 
This was for the TBP funds received from IDOT for the years 2017-2020, this is basically a State audit of the TPB fund.  
 
Present Documentation Review of Receipt and Disbursement of County MFT Funds 
This was for the MFT funds received from IDOT for the years 2017-2020, this is basically a State audit of the MFT fund. 
 
Discuss Plans for Work to be Done at Route 336 and CH-8 South of Colchester 
They have received a recommendation from IDOT for the intersection at the corner of Dollar General and Route 336 in 
Colchester. 
 
April Work Report 
Report given by Dave Cadwalader. Cadwalader informed the Committee that they have the hot oil to patch the roads 
but due to the rain they haven’t been able to do much. He also discussed rebuilding some of the older equipment. 

Claims  
Member Foster moved with a second by Member McGrew to approve the claims submitted.  Motion carried on a voice 
vote. 
 
Other Business 
None. 
 
County Chair Comments 
County Chair Schwerer informed the Committee that Board Member Terra Litchfield had contacted him regarding a 
culvert in Chalmer’s Township. She wanted to compliment the Highway Department for completing the project so 
quickly as they had it done in two days. 
 
Adjourn 
Member McGrew moved with a second by Member Chapman to adjourn the meeting at 7:29 p.m. Motion carried on a 
voice vote.   


